
From: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR 
Sent: Tuesday, November 24, 2020 12:49 PM 
To: 'Henderson, Dave' 
Cc: GravelPit (GravelPit@manitowoc.org) 
Subject: RE: Former Newton Pit, BRRTS No.: 02-36-000268 
 
Hi Dave,  
 
I talked to Roxanne about this today. DNR agrees that you can pause the “on-site” sampling for this year 
to in order to use the resources elsewhere to keep the project moving forward.  
 
Regards,  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Tauren R. Beggs 
Phone: (920) 510-3472 
Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov (preferred contact method during work at home) 
 

From: Henderson, Dave <Dave.Henderson@aecom.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 16, 2020 7:14 AM 
To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR <Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: GravelPit (GravelPit@manitowoc.org) <GravelPit@manitowoc.org> 
Subject: Former Newton Pit, BRRTS No.: 02-36-000268 
 
Tauren, 
 
On behalf of the City of Manitowoc, AECOM is requesting concurrence from the WDNR on a recent 
decision to pause ‘on-site’ VOC groundwater & surface water monitoring for this year. This request does 
not include our ongoing VOC potable well sampling efforts. 
 
Typically, approximately 50 groundwater monitoring wells and 3 Silver Creek staff gauge locations are 
sampled for VOCs during an Oct/Nov sampling event. The wells are located on-site or on adjacent 
properties and include both water table wells and piezometers. The wells and Silver Creek have been 
monitored annually for a number of years, with the data showing little variation from year to year. 
 
Our request is based on trying to effectively manage our limited resources while keeping the project 
moving forward. Essentially, with the budget impacts being created by the COVID-19 pandemic and the 
ramping-up of the project’s emerging contaminant investigation, we feel it would be better use of our 
time and resources to focus on the emerging contaminant work than to conduct this year’s VOC 
groundwater monitoring. 
 
Please consider our request and let us know what the Department thinks. 
 
Thanks 
dsh 
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David Henderson, P.E. (WI) 
Senior Project Manager, Environment, Midwest 
D +1-414-944-6190 
M +1-414-429-8304 
Dave.henderson@aecom.com 
 
AECOM 
1555 N RiverCenter Drive 
Milwaukee, WI 53212, USA 
T +1-414-944-6080 
aecom.com 
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